

2770 South Taylor Street • Arlington, VA 22206 • Phone: (703) 228-6613 Fax: (703) 671-2959

June 8, 2018

Re: Summary of June 5, 2018 Community Meeting to Discuss a Use Permit Amendment to Modify On-Site Construction Hours for Fleet Elementary School

Dear Community Member,

We wish to express thanks to the many neighbors that took time away from their evening to attend the community meeting. From the nature of the discussion, we trust the opportunity to hear from APS staff and construction personnel was helpful to further understand our request to modify construction hours. The presentation materials from the meeting are available on the project website.

To summarize main points of the meeting:

- APS agreed to hold similar community meetings, suggested at a quarterly basis or thereabouts, based on need or progress of construction. There is benefit for both APS and the neighbors to discuss schedule, issues, and any concerns that each party may have. Future meetings will be coordinated through the Arlington Heights Civic Association President.
- APS agreed to provide notice, where possible, when recurring, and particularly disruptive work beyond the original on-site construction hours is expected to occur. This notice could occur via the regular monthly construction updates posted to the project website or separate letters, as needed. It should be noted that construction activities are often very "fluid", requiring constant rescheduling based on variables such as weather and material/labor availability, therefore advanced notice will sometimes not be possible, but when it is possible we will provide the notice. Method of correspondence will be coordinated through the Arlington Heights Civic Association President.

The new Fleet Elementary School will be a valuable school and community resource when it opens in September 2019. We very much appreciate your support and understanding as we journey through the process of construction. Please contact me should you have any questions in this regard.

Sincerely,

Steve Stricker

Senior Project Manager Arlington Public Schools

Department of Design & Construction Services

O 703-228-7749

C 571-220-0048

steven.stricker@apsva.us